

## PRESIDENT

Professor Sami Erol Gelenbe Imperial College United Kingdom

Dear Professor Sami Erol Gelenbe,

It is my great pleasure to kindly inform you that the General Assembly of the Polish Academy of Sciences, during its last session on 23 May 2013, elected you as a foreign member of the Polish Academy of Sciences. The intention was to underline our deep appreciation of your leading position in science as well as of your significant contribution to the development of cooperation with Poland.

Let me also express a hope that the membership of the Polish Academy of Sciences will be a source of satisfaction for you and that it will become an incentive for even closer scientific contacts with our country.

The ceremony of handing over the diploma of a foreign member of our Academy to you could take place either at the Polish embassy in your country or – if you are planning to visit Poland in the near future – at the headquarters of the Polish Academy of Sciences in Warsaw. Please let us know which option would be more convenient to you. We would then fix together the date of the ceremony.

Please accept, dear Professor Gelenbe, my warmest congratulations on this exceptional occasion as well as the assurances of my highest consideration.

Yours sincerely,

Michal Kleiber